# SEND Newsletter Summer 2025 Mrs Olenik-Pritchard

#### HERE COMES THE SUMMER!

We hope you've all had a wonderful summer term and are now looking forward to the 6 weeks break.

If you're looking for additional ideas to support your time over the summer, Telford has a lot of offer for SEND.



PODs are organising day trips to Blists Hill, Lower Drayton Farm and Gulliver's World to name a few. For information and dates visit:

http://www.podstelford.org

Wrekin Forest School are organising SEND family days for all the family to enjoy.

Telford and Wrekin have a specialist play scheme - by referral through the children with disabilities team.

For more information and dates email: holidavactivityhub@telford.gov.uk



In August, SENDIASS are offering drop ins specifically for transition into a new setting. They are also offering SEN Bitesize Sessions to talk about the support available in schools and local community. For more information, visit:

https://www.telfordsendiass.org.uk/

TELFORD CHILDREN'S

Telford Children's Autism Hub are also relaunching their 'Girls Group'. A safe space for autistic girls to connect and thrive. They meet on the second Tuesday of each month, 5:30 - 6:30pm. To find out more or register your interest, please email: childrensautism@tandwcvs.org.uk

# Lawley Primary School SEND Newsletter

# Exciting changes:

Next year will look a little different at Lawley as we develop our new nursery. As the nursery takes shape in the now year 1 classrooms, many other classes around school will be moving over the summer, ready for September. We are also excited to develop a new space in our Wildlife area that will continue to serve as a base for music lessons but also allow us to continue to support identified pupils that require additional support in specific areas of SEND.



#### Additional information:

For more information about local SEND news, please visit the Local Offer page:

https://www.telfordsend.org.uk/homepage/14/send\_new

We wish you a very happy break and look forward to welcoming you back in the Autumn term.

### Coffee morning:

This term, our SEND coffee morning focussed on transition.

A big thank you to Mrs Robinson who came to support and to those that attended. It was lovely to see you and talk about how we support your child's emotional literacy in school and their move to their next class

We look forward to another coffee morning in the Autumn term. A date will be sent out via email and advertised on our Facebook page early in the Autumn term. Hope to see you there!





# Important Information:

## School Support Maps

You should have all received Cycle C of your child's school support map. Children have been working on their targets this half term and will continue with their targets in Autumn 1 to aid their transition into their new year group.

A new school support map, Cycle A, will then be shared with you at our parent's evening in October. Thank you to everyone who has returned the parental receipt to their child's class teacher or the office to show that you have read and received the support map.



Our work with the ELSEC team has now come to an end but we value the support that external speech and language specialists have provided us this year. Moving forwards, we will continue to implement SALT programmes to those pupils that require additional support and will be developing our use of Makaton across the school. We shall also be introducing a new SALT programme into our brand new nursery in September called Concept Cat!